
CONNECTICUT MEDICAL EXAMINING BOARD 
MINUTES of March 21, 2023  

 
The Connecticut Medical Examining Board held a meeting on Tuesday, March 21, 2023, via 
Microsoft TEAMS 

 
BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT:  Kathryn Emmett, Esq., Chairperson 
      Raymond Andrews, Jr., Esq. 
      Allyson Duffy, MD  
      Robert Green, MD 
      Michele Jacklin  
      William C. Kohlhepp, DHSc, PA-C 
      Shawn London, MD 
      Edward McAnaney, Esq. 
      Daniel Rissi, MD 
      Harold Sauer. MD 
      C. Steven Wolf, MD 
      Andrew Yuan, DO 
      Peter Zeman, MD 

David Schwindt, MD 
 

 
BOARD MEMBERS ABSENT:   Marie C. Eugene, DO  
      Joseph Kaliko, Esq. 
      Marilyn Katz, MD 
      Keat Jin Lee, MD 
 
Ms. Emmett called the meeting to order at 1:32 p.m.   
 
I.  MINUTES  

The draft minutes of November 15, 2022, were reviewed and approved on a motion by  
Dr. Rissi, seconded by Dr. Green. The motion passed with all in favor except Dr. Wolf who 
recused himself. 
 
The draft minutes of December 20, 2022, were reviewed and approved on motion by Mr. 
Kohlhepp, seconded by Dr. Green. The motion passed unanimously. 
 
The draft minutes of January 17, 2023, were reviewed and approved on motion by Attorney 
McAnaney, seconded by Ms. Jackin. The motion passed unanimously.  
 
The draft minutes of February 22, 2023, were reviewed and approved on a motion by  
Dr. Rissi, seconded by Dr. Green. The motion passed with all in favor except Attorney 
Andrews and Dr. Wolf who recused themselves. 

 
II.  OPEN FORUM  

None 
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III.  UPDATES  
Chair Updates  
None 
 
Department of Public Health 
Board liaison Dianne Bertucio reported that since October 1, 2022, 244 physicians have been 
licensed in Connecticut via COMPACT. 

 
IV. NEW BUSINESS 
   None 
 
V. MEMORANDUM OF DECISION 

Proposed Memorandum of Decision - Michael Smith, M.D. - Petition No. 2021-101 
Staff Attorney Aden Baume was present for Department of Public Health.  Dr. Smith was 
represented by Attorney Michael Kurs but was not present.  
The Board reviewed the proposed Memorandum of Decision and heard comments from 
Attorney Kurs and Attorney Baume. 
Dr. Rissi made a motion, seconded by Dr. Wolf to adopt the Memorandum of Decision. 
Following discussion by the Board the motion passed unanimously. 

 
VI.  OFFICE OF LEGAL COMPLIANCE 

 None 
 

VI.  ADJOURNMENT  
As there was no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 2:09 p.m. on a motion by 
Kohlhepp 
 

Respectfully submitted,  
Kathryn Emmett, Esq., Chairperson 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 




